

## Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy of Saskatoon Українська Католицька Єпархія Саскатуну

214 Avenue M South Office: (306) 653-0138 Fax: (306) 665-2569 Saskatoon, SK S7M 2K4 Canada email: admin.skeparchy@sasktel.net personal email: bishopbayda@icloud.com

## Christ Is Risen! Indeed He Is Risen!

April 28, 2022

Very Reverend and Reverend Fathers, Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ!

## CHRIST IS RISEN!

Today the Holy Father, Pope Francis, has appointed our Bishop, His Excellency Bryan J. Bayda, CSsR, as Bishop of the Eparchy of Toronto and Eastern Canada, following the recommendation of the Synod of Bishops of the Ukrainian Greek-Catholic Church in this matter. His Beatitude Sviatoslav has called Bishop Bryan with a message of congratulations, and conveyed his blessings and prayers for all the clergy and faithful of our Eparchy.

I hope that you will join us in supporting Bishop Bryan with our prayers as in the months to come he bids our beloved Eparchy of Saskatoon farewell, and prepares to take permanent residence in an Eparchy he has already visited extensively and come to love over the past two and a half years. We will inform you as soon as plans for the episcopal installation are finalized.

Also, kindly keep in your prayers His Grace, Metropolitan Lawrence Huculak, OSBM, who has been appointed Apostolic Administrator of the Eparchy of Saskatoon by the Holy Father.

In Christ our Risen Lord,

Very Rev. Janko Kolosnjaji Vicar General Very Rev. Ivan Nahachewsky Chancellor